Gokhale Institute of Politics and Economics

(Founded by Rao Bahadur R.R. Kale, Satara)
(Deemed to be University u/s 3 of the UGC Act, 1956)
846, Shivajinagar, B.M.C.C. Road

PUNE - 411 004 (INDIA)

Gopal Krishna Gokhale

6.5.3 IQAC has contributed significantly by institutionalizing quality assurance strategies and
processes, by constantly reviewing teaching learning processes, structure and methodologies
of operations and learning outcomes at periodic intervals. IQAC has contributed significantly
for institutionalizing the quality assurance strategies and processes visible in terms of-

-Incremental improvements made in the preceding five years with regards to quality
and post-accreditation quality initiatives (second and subsequent cycle)

After the last cycle of the NAAC accreditation in 2016, the Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC)
in its meeting held on February 25, 2018 has discussed the parameters to be followed promotion
of teachers under Career Advancement Scheme within the framework of UGC Regulations. IQAC
also has made recommendation for minimum 100 lectures per year per teacher and to devise the
feasibility of engaging those teachers in other research/ academic activities who can’t complete
the required number of lectures because of the non-assignment of the same by the Institute. It
also recommended for seminar presentation by teachers after shortlisting at the time of
recruitment.

The work of revision of syllabus in consultation with alumni and employer was started in 2018 at
the insistence of IQAC

In the meetings of the Research Staff which was also designated as IQAC Working Group, held in
2019, several suggestions were made for finalizing the Syllabus of the Undergraduate Programme
which was started in the same year by the Institute.

The 1QAC, in its meeting held on March 4, 2019, has appealed to faculty members to publish in
good quality peer reviewed journals and avoid predatory journals. It also recommended for
starting remedial coaching for the slow learners. :

IQAC, in its meeting held on August 2, 2019, recommended for conducting Academic and
Administrative Audit (AAA) as per the format prepared by Prof. R. S. Mali, former Vice Chancellor
of North Maharashtra University and the same was also prepared. However, the Audit could not
be taken up because of outbreak of COVID 19,

In its meeting held on December 15, 2021, IQAC discussed thoroughly about the highlights of the
National Education Policy 2020 and made several suggestions for implementing NEP in the
Institute. In fact, its suggestions for Academic Bank of Credits and NEP Cell in the Institute was
considered and appropriate actions were taken up immediately thereafter.

The Institute successfully conducting Academic and Administrative Audit on August 17, 2023 as
per the recommendation of IQAC meeting held on May 29, 2023. In the same meeting, it was also
decided to conduct Gender Audit, Green, Environment and Energy Audits.
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